CONGRESS FOR THE NEW URBANISM

CENTRAL TEXAS CHAPTER

CHAPTER OFFICE

901 South MoPac (Loop 1)

Bldg II, Suite 350

Austin, TX 78746

Tel: 512-327-1011

info@centraltexascnu.org www.centraltexascnu.org From: Board of Directors, The Congress for The New Urbanism - Central Texas Chapter

August 22, 2012

To: Members of the 2013 Awards Jury

Re: National APA Daniel Burnham Award for a Comprehensive Plan

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Sean Compton President

Lucy Galbraith Vice President Steve Yndo Treasurer

Leah Bojo Secretary

Michael Clark-Madison

Lee Einsweiler
Cid Galindo
Sean Garretson
Katherine Gregor
Mike Krusee
Matthew Lewis
Michele Lynch
Stephen Oliver
Dave Sullivan

Amy Wanamaker Sinclair Black Director Emeritus

Laura Tours

NATIONAL OFFICE 140 S. Dearborn St.

Suite 404

Chicago, IL 60603 Tel: 312-551-7300 Fax: 312-346-3323 cnuinfo@cnu.org www.cnu.org Dear Members of the 2013 Awards Jury:

The Congress for The New Urbanism - Central Texas Chapter (CNU-CTX), its Austin members and many followers, have followed the Imagine Austin Comprehensive plan process with great interest. We are writing to you in support of the plan itself, the Vision contained within and the nomination of the Plan for the National APA Daniel Burnham Award for a Comprehensive Plan.

Our organization is an enthusiastic supporter of the plan. Specifically, we represent a large contingent of Austinites who champion the core principle "Grow as a compact, connected city." This is vital for Austin's future; the principle speaks to the heart of our CNU Charter. We believe that implementing this principle -- through the Centers and Complete Communities concepts – is the path forward that will allow Austin to realize all the other goals in the plan. We also see as critical a revision of the land development code to allow more compact, connected development patterns to occur.

We recognize the dedication, consideration and time devoted to the process by our fellow citizens, including the Citizen's Advisory Task Force and Planning Commission, City Council and staff in helping Austinites achieve a more sustainable, compact and connected future. In consideration of the many thousands of citizen hours devoted to formulating this visionary comprehensive plan, we urge all involved to ensure that this plan, now adopted, comes to fruition with a robust implementation program.

Sincerely,

Sean Compton, LEED AP

President

Congress for the New Urbanism - Central Texas Chapter